
 

As many in our community may be aware, I will be    

continuing in the role of Principal until the end of the 

year. I am really looking forward to continuing the     

improvement agenda started by the previous Principal, 

and will be working closely with the School Association 

to bring about positive change in our School.  

We have started this process with a split in the timetable 

between the Primary and Secondary Schools, offsetting 

break times so that there is a ten minute gap between 

secondary students leaving the playground, and primary 

students entering. This change is designed to reduce 

congestion in the playground, and reduce conflict      

between younger and older students. So far, the       

feedback from staff members on duty has been very  

positive, describing the playground as much calmer. This 

change has also required a change to the way that lunch 

orders are organised, with the days for primaries now 

being Monday and Wednesday, with Secondaries on  

Friday. Secondaries will also be able to order from the 

Café class on Wednesday. 

The issue of mobile phone use in Schools has been a hot 

topic in the media in recent times. There are a range of 

views on this subject, but in general, there are two basic 

principles to consider; the benefits of mobile phones, 

and any possible negative consequences of their use. At 

Tasman District School, we have a policy of promoting 

responsible use of electronic devices, and acknowledge 

that this technology will be a part of our studentsõ lives 

from now on. Use of devices in the school is at the      

 

 

discretion of the Teacher, and any inappropriate use of 

devices will result in their confiscation until the end of 

the day. Parents may also be contacted in some cases, or 

if the behaviour continues. If you have any concerns over 

the use of phones in the School, please pass them on to 

your representatives in the School Association, as we 

will be reviewing our policies periodically. 

There have been a number of incidents over the past 

year involving students engaging in inappropriate or   

unsafe behaviour on School grounds outside of School 

hours. As our staff are not able to deal with these     

instances at the time, we need to contact the Police to 

ensure the safety of students and reduce the chance of 

property damage, which can impact on our ability to 

provide the rich learning opportunities paid for through 

our limited School budget. The School is fitted with   

surveillance cameras which record all activity 24 hrs. 

Please ensure that your children understand their      

responsibilities with respect to School property. 

Kind Regards, Ben Vaughan-Williams 

Principal 
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Principal News  



Angela Chandler will be continuing specialised Health 

lessons once per week on a Tuesday with Year 3/4, 4/5 

and 6 for the remainder of the year. This is an essential 

opportunity for students to develop knowledge, skills 

and understanding in relation to their health and         

wellbeing. The areas of learning to be addressed from 

Years 3 to 6 include, but are not limited to: 

¶ food and nutrition 

¶ safety 

¶ health benefits of physical activity 

¶ mental health and wellbeing 

¶ alcohol and other drugs 

¶ relationships and sexuality 

¶ challenge and adventure activities 

¶ fundamental movement skills 

¶ games and sports 

¶ lifelong physical activities 

¶ rhythmic and expressive movement activities 

If you have any questions regarding the curriculum or 

topics covered during these Health lessons, please    

contact Angela Chandler at the school on 6250 2126. 

Please note this is in addition to the Physical Education 

lessons conducted with Lola Kinsella. 

At the whole school assembly held on 1 July in the 

school hall the following primary students received a     

Principalõs Award. Well done to all students. 

Year P - 1 - Laylah T, Lily M 

Year 1 - 2 - Angus H, Kierah K, Jasper B, Freya B 

Year 3 - 4 - Aiden S, Renae P, Lucas B, Mia B 

Year 4 - 5 - Cade K, Xander C, Dayna W, Elke W 

Year 6 - Kealy B, Bailey T, Harry S, Cooper M 

 

 

 

At the whole school assembly held on 1 July the       

following secondary students received a Certificate of 

Progress in Learning. Well done to all  students. 

Year 7 - Kaiya N, Shae S, Mikael T, Sam B, Amy W, 

Faith N, Jesse N, Bailey S, Dieter W, Izzy K, Riley L, 

Bede A,  

Year 8 - Toby A, Angel A, Drew W,  Rianna S,         

Kobe P, Rhylee P,  

Year 9 - Lee V, Charlie P, Jocelyn M, Daniel N, Jayme 

N, Brandon L, Abigail L, Hayden E, Trinidy P,  Charlie T, 

Emily P,  Jackson R,  

Year 10 -  Tobias L, Ty C, Aanika M, Jade K,           

Makayla U, Lizzie S, Edward S, Josh S, Hasan C,         

William E.  

 

¶ Primary Students - Monday & Wednesday 

Lunch Orders (Port Arthur Store). 

¶ Secondary Students  - Wednesday Tasman  

Café, Friday Lunch Orders (Port Arthur Store). 
  

Due to the new time table for Primary recess and lunch 

breaks café lunch orders will no longer be available to 

primary students for Term 3. Thank you to all primary 

students for your support during Terms 1 and 2. Instead 

primary students will be able to order lunch from the 

Port Arthur General Store & Takeaway from the   

standard canteen school menu on a Monday and 

Wednesday.  Secondary students are still able to order 

cafe every Wednesday and lunch orders on a Friday, 

orders to be written on a lunch order bag and given to  

the home group teachers. 
 

Available for Secondary students to purchase every 

Wednesday from Tasman Cafe:  

Pizza ð Veg/Meat/Supreme/Hawaiian $4 

Garlic Bread $2  

Salad Rolls ð ham/egg $5 

Toasted Sandwich - ham and cheese/cheese $3   

Sushi $3 

Choc Chip Cookies $0.50c 

Milkshakes ð choc/strawberry/caramel/banana/vanilla $4 

 

 

Principalõs Award 

Certificate of Progress in Learning  

Specialised Health - Year 3, 4, 5, 6 

Tasman Café & Lunch Orders  



 

Tas Mag 2017 and 2018 is now on sale for $5.00 

usually $20.00. Very limited stocks available from the   

office so get in quick to avoid disappointment.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Premierõs Reading Challenge has now finished,   

Congratulations to the students who completed the   

challenge. Laylah T in Prep-1 and Kyle S in Year 3-4 

received a $15.00 book voucher each, along with       

Axel P in Prep-1 and Elke W in Year 4-5 who        

received a Hawthorn pack each. 

 

 

Woolworths Earn and Learn has now finished. Thank 

you to all students that collected the stickers. The grand 

total of 28,440 stickers were submitted for redemption 

of school resources for all students to use for recess 

and lunchtime activities. Below is a list of the students 

that entered the draw to win the $20.00 lunch order      

voucher from the Port Arthur General Store &  

Takeaway . Thank you to all staff, students and        

community members for collecting the stickers and well 

done to our winners. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Launching Into Learning  

 Moving On 

 School Hall 9.00am - 10.00am 

LiL Learn & Play 

 Kindergarten 10.15am - 11.30am 

For further information and a term program, please       

contact the school office on 6250 2126. 

Launching into Learning, Term 3 held every 

Friday during school term.  

Tas Mag 2017 and 2018 

Earn & Learn Stickers  

1 Oliver & Corey M 600 

2 Blair S 506 

3 Rachael L 499 

  Nikiah B 445 

  Lucas B 342 

  Cade K 266 

  Raygen H 236 

  Jake S 229 

  Kelsey W 216 

  Brayden A 204 

  Jocelyn M 203 

  Lara B 180 

  Kaleb T 180 

  Declan E 167 

  Micah & Keirah K 162 

  Ashley & Ryley P 161 

  Harry S 120 

  Braxton W & Savannah C 120 

  Emma U 120 

  Edie L 115 

  Kendall B 160 

  Hayden S 60 

  Zara R 60 

  Ingrid M 60 

Premierõs Reading Challenge  



On the last day of Term 2 the SRC held a fundraiser 

day for the Asthma Foundation raising $123.85 for a    

fantastic cause. The primary students watched the movie 

òLion Kingó secondary watched òShrekó while munching 

on lollies, popcorn and milkshakes that the SRC        

prepared and sold  raising $479.00 for school camps. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to all participants in Term 2. The first 

Tasman Aussie Hoops program ð  is the southernmost 

group in this great national training program for     

youngsters aged between 5 and 10 years old. 

The program is designed to introduce youngsters to the 

great game of basketball through participation in a series 

of activities that develop the ball skills and teamwork 

required to play and enjoy the game ð and most        

importantly, the activities are fun!   

This program is made possible because six of our older 

players went through a coach training workshop run by 

ace Australian coach, David Munns. This training has  

given our specialist coaches the skills to guide young  
 

 

 

children through intensive activities while making it fun ð 

and when you see the youngstersõ faces their facial    

expressions range from absolute concentration to broad 

smiles so we know itõs working well! 

The coaches are Jorja D, Lizzie S, Mel S, Jocelyn M, Ilse B 

and Patrick L. Each has a go at designing the weekõs 

training activities and they do a fantastic job both as     

facilitators and outstanding role models for the younger 

children. It is a very special thing indeed to see teenagers 

contribute positively in our community and enjoy   

themselves at the same time.  We are very proud of 

them. 

Of course the prime mover in getting Aussie Hoops off 

the ground at Tasman is Dave Judge who did all the   

liaising with the state and national bodies as well as    

David Munns to get the coach training organised ð 

Thanks Dave! 

The youngsters who went through the first 6 week   

program demonstrated great progress in skills,         

confidence and enjoyment. We have enjoyed observing 

their development and hope they continue with their 

involvement with the game and go on to play. 

The program will recommence  on August 8 both for 

new and returning participants to register for term 3 

use the link below.  
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Happy Dribbling - Gary Chevalier 

The very first game of basketball which marked the successful         

conclusion of the very first Aussie Hoops program at  Tasman  

Three photos of activities  

Fundraiser - Pj Day  

Tasman Aussie Hoops  

https://membership.sportstg.com/regoform.cgi?formID=83091&programID=47009
https://membership.sportstg.com/regoform.cgi?formID=83091&programID=47009

